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Dear friends,

The Bodenseeheim greets and embraces you with
the words of the psalmist:

… Where shall I flee from thy presence? If
I ascend up into heaven, thou are there: If I
make my bed in hell, behold, thou art there. If
I take the wings of the morning, and dwell in
the uttermost parts of the sea; Even there shall
thou hand lead me, and thou right hand shall
hold me …

Psalm 139

With these words of consolation and the certainty
of Love’s guidance we pursued and fulfilled
our daily work in these extraordinary times. We
coped well with the home business, its permanent
residents, guests and day visitors. Loving concepts
and a lot of dedication by the home management
team, helping hands and open hearts, windows and

doors, through which floodtides of Love flowed in,
made it all possible.

Everything came together wonderfully. Last year
we had planned our first French seminar for
June15, 2020. At first 4 participants registered. On
the scheduled date the borders reopened and we
were able to hold the meeting as planned, with
14 participants from French-speaking Switzerland
and from Paris, France, amongst others. It was a
complete success!

We were also able to hold our annual general
meeting, which had been postponed due to the crisis.
Thanks to all who attended.

The blessed abundance of fruit was harvested,
processed and shared.

The last nuts from the magnificent walnut trees
are being collected and cracked. The squirrels are
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also collecting and perhaps burying a seed here
and there before winter spreads its hoarfrost
magic.

Messengers of joy brought us the
building permit. Even the Stettener Newspaper
benevolently formulated it: “Bodenseeheim is
being rebuilt”.

The former youth hostel and the barn will be
renovated and used - what a joy. The infinitely all-
encompassing consciousness of unfolding Love
makes this project possible.

We will start with the former youth camp. New
name, new luck — Am Rebgarten Ost und West —
is what it will be called. 2 two-room apartments
will be created, each measuring approximately
60 sq. metres.

Only once the financing has been secured will
we start with the maintenance and renovation of
the barn.

Wether it be your donations or full or partial
financing, you can participate in the preservation
of this treasure for Christian Scientists.

Dear readers, we will keep you apprised in our
next newsletter.
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In the attached supplement you will find our
programme of events for the coming year. We
hope that we will be able to carry out all planned
activities.

This extraordinary year is drawing to a close,
despite all its adversities. During the quiet winter
months, when the lake once again belongs to us
alone, the Bodenseeheim invites you to visit and
use it whenever possible for your edification and
well-being.

We wish you all a good time.

Your Bodenseeheim and its staff.

A guest wrote
Dear Bodenseeheim,

Happy !!! My heart was singing — and literally
I was singing. This is what I felt within a
few hours of arriving at Bodenseeheim (my first
visit). The relaxed atmosphere, the meals and the
room were all that I could want. I had a very
fruitful time of metahysical study balanced by
time to go for bicycle rides to explore and visit
the Meersburg region — all with the complete
freedom to schedule myself.

I particularly enjoyed the conversation
(acompanied by laughter) at the table during the
meals. Truly international — French, German and
English were spoken at the same table and each
person took an interest in the others — wonderful!
I look forward to coming again — soon.

A big thank you to all — the staff, the Board —
for making this possible.

Warmly,

Ron Beasley, August 7, 2020 Bodenseeheim

Regarding this Newsletter

You are welcome to share this Newsletter
with other interested Christian Scientists and their
friends. Should you know of anyone who would
like to receive the Newsletter directly please
contact our Secretary who will be happy to oblige.

Should you wish to unsubscribe from the
Newsletter please send the Secretary a brief email
requesting to be removed from the list. (Please, find

contact details at the end of this newsletter)

Klaus Kreuzer
clerk@bodenseeheim.de

Imprint:
Publisher: Bodenseeheim Christlicher
Wissenschaftler e. V. Editorial and
Design: Klaus Kreuzer. Photos: © 2020:
Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.
V.

Many thanks to all who have enriched this
newsletter with their contributions.

This Newsletter was produced with Apache™ FOP

(Formatting Objects Processor) Version 2.1:
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Contact Details

Address:
Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.
Obstgut Faust 2
DE-88719 Stetten bei Meersburg
Telephone: +49-7532-4303-0
Telefax: +49-7532-4303-33
Management: Monika Heimann and Barbara Robinson
email: management@bodenseeheim.de
Internet: bodenseeheim.de

The Board:

Chairperson: Ursula Wappler, 

Deputy Chairperson: Christiane Morel, 

Clerk: Klaus Kreuzer, 

Treasurer: Hannelore Bäcker, 

Assessor: Jürgen Vogt, 
email: boardofdirectors@bodenseeheim.de

Bank connection for Germany 
BODENSEEHEIM CHRIST.WISS.EV   
SPARKASSE SALEM - HEILIGENBERG  
IBAN: DE07 6905 1725 0002 0161 60
BIC: SOLADES1SAL         

Bank connection for Switzerland 
Bodenseeheim Christlicher
Wissenschaftler
DE-Stetten
Kontonummer: 89-843829-9
PostFinance 
IBAN: CH97 0900 0000 8984 3829 9
BIC: POFICHBEXXX
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